Dacorum EPMHS meeting    Tuesday  13/5/08

St Paul’s slippers Hill, Hemel Hempstead

Notes

Present

Judith Watt                     HPFT

Rob Asplin                     HPFT

Lyn Eng                          HPFT

Steve Malusky                JCT

Suzanne Novak               PCT

Sue Bloch                       Counsellor

Lisa Harley                     Counsellor

Dr Michael Drake          GP

Dr Bernie Tipple            GP Lead     [chair and notes]

Apologies

Margaret Drake             HPFT

Dr Mary McMinn         DacCom

Notes from last meeting

Corrections 

1. under 4 – JCT pump priming:  JW mentioned this should read East and South East of Hertfordshire not England.

2. under 7.- ? Mary McMinn will find out how cCBT is used at the Mount and will contact John Phipps – not JW.

Matters arising

1. cCBT

MD raised concerns about the maintenance of the cCBT licences as it appears they are coming up for renewal and otherwise they would lapse. SM confirmed that the issue of refunding the licences has arisen. The JCT and PCT have not received data from the licencees and are awaiting these before relicencing. The licences are to be renewed. Amanda Brown and SM from JCT are dealing with this. It was noted that ‘Beating the Blues’ requires a licence but ‘Fearfighter’ is available on line.

There is a mental Health Leads meeting on May 20th.After this SM will feed back re: licences.                                                                              Action   SM                              

2. EPMHS business case

This was approved by the PBC governance board on 29/4/08. This was great news and progress can now be made in implementing the proposals. BT thanked all those who had been involved in making this case successful.

3.  JCT pump priming 

SM confirmed that pump priming for Dacorum has been approved. This will pay for 3 PMH workers and ½  admin worker. The Linkworker will be seconded from the HPFT. 

In addition SM mentioned that central IAPT moneys had been approved for West Hertfordshire which covers 4 PBC groups. West Herts PCT is one of the first 20 to be approved nationally as it was considered in a state of readiness to roll out  IAPT.      We are therefore at the very forefront of the development. This is extremely welcome news. In essence there will be £ 1 million made available to provide IAPT services which needs to be spent by the end of the financial year [end March 09].                 SM mentioned there was a need to recruit 26 workers for West Hertfordshire –mixed high and low intensity workers. The money is to pay for staff and their training. It appears the service will be targeted at level 3 patient needs  [NICE guidance].            A procurement process will have to be undertaken and the JCT will be writing the service specification. Bids for provision of the service will be looked for. The JCT is looking for different ways of working and is looking to PBC groups as well to consider this interesting opportunity to provide a new service. A discussion took place on where to find this additional work force. The SHA is considering holding a recruitment fair for workforce and  providers including private organisations. That may be a route of testing availability of the workforce. It was noted that this would also be an opportunity for counsellors qualified in CBT . SM mentioned that contracts will be linked to outcomes which will need to be measured eg  return to work rates.

It will be age inclusive.

On the 16th of May the formal decision and announcement on the IAPT moneys will be made.

Agenda

1. Feedback from GP mental health Hot Topic Meeting at Cheere House

This was well attended by both GPs and counsellors. Feedback had been very good.

It was considered a useful way to raise the awareness of the new service.

2. Implementing the EPMHS

-Referrals

Referrals from UCC were considered inappropriate as the service is not an emergency service and should not sit with the UCC.  BT will communicate this to the relevant parties.                                                                             Action BT
Referral pathways were discussed. The referral form used by Watford EPMHS looked very suitable. On the form it included guidance on referral eg patients suitable for cCBT, anxiety management groups, self help guidance etc. A similar form could be adopted.

Discussion took place on referrals to counselling. In Watford these are looked at by the lead counsellor 1x/week and allocated as appropriate. 1 hour of Lead counsellor time is needed for this purpose weekly. It was agreed a lead counsellor would need to be found. LH said she knew of  a few interested counsellors and would confirm at the next EPMHS meeting. Payment for the lead counsellor was discussed. JW would investigate how this was dealt with by the Watford EPMHS and would feedback at the next meeting.                                                                Action LH, JW

It was noted that it was important for counsellors to meet with the practice manager of their practices to determine and plan the regular sessions required. Budgets are held by each practice and the workload for the forthcoming year may be possible to determine. Practices need to keep a register of referral numbers and it is beholden to each practice to stay within budget. LH and SB would feedback to counsellors the need to plan with their practice managers. These minutes will be circulated to DacMan .                                                                                 Action LH,SB,BT

-IAPT standards

Improved Access to Psychological Therapy standards require patients to be engaged

within the service by 10 days. A discussion took place that these standards would ideally also include counselling. SM mentioned that the JCT would expect this as joint commissioner of the EPMHS service which counselling is jointly part of. Waiting time evaluation will be taking place. It was thought that with group work and more mental health workers it may be possible to achieve this. However SB mentioned that in Watford at present the counsellors are working to a 6 week wait.

-Premises

EPMHS team base premises

RA is currently looking for a base for the EPMHS team. A site in Alexandra Road in Hemel Hempstead may be suitable. The option of locating it at the reorganised Hemel Hempstead hospital site as it will become a ‘cold’ site would also be an option. It appears intermediate care, out-patients, diagnostics will remain on site. There were concerns the service should be more community based than on a hospital site. However it generally was considered a viable option. Various other  providers of accommodation were also being considered.                     Action   RA

GP outreach premises

Enthusiastic GP practices would be the ideal for phase 1 of the EPMHS. JW would investigate to see how many hours the team would need to be visiting practices to see patients ideally at their registered practices. She thought possibly 6 surgeries would be required. Some could host for other surgeries if willing . Tring and Berkhamsted have already started in phase 1 with a Link worker Yolanda Doran at Rothchild House. This was proving very successful by all parties- GPs, patients and the Link worker. Surgeries who would have room for group work would also be ideal. BT is attending the Herts  PBC Mental Health leads meeting on 20/5/08 which may give ideas on consistent approach to accommodation in Hertfordshire.

Practices in phase 1 would have the advantage of being able to use the EPMHS team in addition to counsellors. Those not in phase 1 would continue as at present and would have to wait until the service rolls out to include more practices at a later stage when more funding becomes available. MD and BT would start looking for practices who would be keen to take part. BT would raise it at Locality and would write to practices in Dacorum.

                                                                                              Action   JW, MD, BT  

- CORE evaluation

SB presented the CORE evaluation sheet the Watford counsellors use. It is a simple patient feedback form on how their condition is at the time the CORE is filled in. The counsellor will ask the patient to fill this in at the first consultation and again at the last consultation. Both scores will be put on patient consultation record the counsellors sends to the GP at the end of treatment. SB said they had been told by the Watford team these CORE sheets could be freely photocopied .There is no copyright. The electronic CORE does have a copyright. It is a much more in depth version. 

LE confirmed the paper CORE has no copyright issues and could be freely photocopied and used by counsellors and practices . BT would ask GS to circulate CORE sheets to practices.                                                    Action BT,GS

· Recruitment  and interviewing of prospective primary care workers

RA informed the committee that he is working on  the process to recruit 3 Primary Mental Health workers. The advertisement will be placed in the next 2-3 weeks. Interviews will take place around mid/late June. The aim is to start induction soon after that so the workers will be ready to start  on 1/10/08. Ideally the PBC representative should be on the interviewing panel. BT agreed to this.        

                                                                                               Action RA

AOB

LE asked who is responsible for funding the InReach service at the prison. She also noted that present service is more like the present CMHT rather than a Primary Care service.

JW will investigate.                                                                Action JW

Date of next meeting : 10 June 2008, 12 midday to 2 pm, at Slippers Hill

